







September 1, 2016
Dear First Grade Families,

As we begin a new school year filled with exciting learning experiences, I would like to take the opportunity to tell you about some of our classroom procedures.  I’m really looking forward to speaking with all of you at Open House, Wednesday, September 7th, when I can elaborate upon these matters and tell you a little about myself!
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Communication Folder:  Each day your first grader will bring home a folder to transport daily school papers, homework, and notes from myself.  Be sure the check your child’s folder each evening.  Please encourage your first grader to take the responsibility of showing you the contents of the folder and bringing it to school each day.  
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Daily Snack:  The first graders eat lunch at 12:15.   Each morning we will eat a small snack.  Please pack a healthy snack, which will sustain our energy and focus for learning during our long morning.  It is important to stay hydrated!  Please pack a water bottle with the small snack.  It is helpful to pack your first grader’s snack separate from their lunch (if they are bringing lunch from home).  All classrooms are NUT FREE!  Please be a label reader and be sure your child’s snack does not contain nuts.
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Homework:  First graders should be reading every evening.  Homework is assigned Monday through Thursday.  All assignments will be to reinforce classroom instruction and provide skill practice.  YOUR SIGNATURE IS REQUIRED ON THE HOMEWORK.  Please sign the completed homework after you have checked it with your first grader.  Looking over the homework will foster communication about what your child is learning.  Homework is a learning experience for responsibility not an assessment tool.

· Classroom Behavior:  The classroom behavior management plan is based on a color chart system.  Our classroom behavior management plan is designed to allow the students to self monitor their behaviors.  The levels of the color chart are represented by magenta (Super Student), dark blue (Awesome Day), royal blue (Great Job), green (Ready to Learn), yellow (Make Better Choices), orange (Teacher’s Choice), and red (Parent Contact).  A student will be asked to change his/her color on the chart when the classroom rules are not being followed and/or when the rules are being followed!  The plan allows for behavior to be rewarded and identified as inappropriate.
· Specials: 

A day – P.E. 
B day – Tech Time and Music

C day – P.E.

D day – Music
E day - Art

I am looking forward to a rewarding year with your first grader.  Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation with our classroom procedures.  Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.  My email at Sherman is:  rdowd@fairfieldschools.org
Sincerely,

Becky Dowd[image: image4.png]



